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2019
BMNA
Events

February 28
Winter Fest

May 4-5
Bryn Mawr Festival of 

Garage Sales

May 2
Bryn Mawr Elementary 

Family Fun Night

May 8
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood

Association Annual Meeting,
Pot Luck and 

Board Elections

July 25
Ice Cream Scoop Off

October 10
Sip and Stroll

November 14
Bryn Mawr Harvest Dinner

December 12
Anwatin Craft Fair

December 14
Saturnalia

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
Membership - 2019

The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial
contribution of $40 or more along with your membership. BMNA is a
501C3 tax deductible organization.

Yes, I want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:  

___$40     ___$50     ___$100     ___Other____________

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:_________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________

Help us save postage by including your email address – we’ll send your receipt to your
inbox.  If you don’t have an email account, no problem, we’ll still promptly mail your
receipt. . Check should be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave
memberships at the Market. 

Please mail to: Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
2915 Wayzata Blvd. 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

"

Have you joined yet?

2019 BMNA ICE CREAM SCOOP-OFF
Thursday, July 25, 6:00-8:00 p.m.
Cedar Lake Road in front of Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Join us on July 25th for a wonderful
evening of music, ice cream and min-
gling with your neighbors. This event

begins at 6 pm on Cedar Lake Road in front of
the Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church. You will
have the opportunity to taste ice creams, cus-
tards and sorbets from Ben and Jerry’s, Adele’s
Frozen Custard, Sebastian Joe’s, Edina Cream-
ery, and La La Homemade Ice Cream.

After you have sampled the treats you will
vote for your favorite of the night.
-  This is a zero waste event. We use all com-

postable supplies.

-  Bring a lawn
chair to relax
and enjoy the
the music!

-  We appreciate
a $7/family
or $5/indi-
vidual
donation
but this
is not
mandatory
to attend our event.

-  Join the BMNA at our event
if you haven’t already! Simply bring
a check or bank/credit card to make a
donation and we will get you signed up.

- Contribute your insights to the Neighbor-
hood Association’s Visioning Project.

Dennis Spears, local music legend, Minneso-
ta Music Hall of Fame inductee, Capri Theater
artistic director and former Bryn Mawr neigh-
bor will be performing! Don’t miss out!

*Minneapolis Fire Department will attend
our event with one of their fire trucks (unless
they are called to a fire).

- Kevin Thompson, BMNA President

We’re Hiring!
Event Coordinator

The Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association is seek-
ing a part time independent contractor to fill the
role of Event Coordinator. Tasks primarily include

event planning, communication, and organization.
We anticipate these tasks will require 

20-25 hours/month average over a year, with some
months requiring more and some less depending on
the event calendar

For more information, email vicepresident@bmna.org or
visit BMNA.org.

          



BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, June 12, 2019 
6:30– 8:00 PM
Bryn Mawr Church Basement

Kevin Thompson, Area 3, President
Brian Treece, Area 5, Vice President
James Dietrich, Area 5, Secretary
Lynda Shaheen, Communication
Coordinator, Area 2
Dennie Juillerat, Area 3, Co-Rep
Jay Peterson, Area 6, Co-Rep
Dave Holets, Area 1, Rep
Jessica Wiley, Area 3, Rep
Kathie Christensen, Area 6
Karol Smith, Area 6
LaRoyce Kranz, Area 6
Bill Miner, Area 6
Rod Miller, Area 6
Lisa Goodman, Area 6
Vida Ditter, Area 6
Karen Frederickson, Area 2, Co-Rep
Barry Schade, Area 6
Beth Turnbull, Area 5, Co-Rep

Guests:
Cameron Goebel
Steve Minn
Aaron Diedrich

Kevin Thompson called the meeting
to order at 6:35. After introductions,
the first item was the approval of
the agenda.  With no changes, the
agenda was approved.

With no changes, the Minutes for
May Annual Meeting was approved.

Next Councilmember Lisa Good-
man’s Reported. Policy aide Ruth
Weakly is retiring.  Cards are wel-
come. Lunch with Lisa is a field trip
to different development projects.
No Lunch With Lisa in July or
August. Hennepin county is having
a hazardous waste pickup.
Reminder to continue to recycle.
Hennepin County has local and
regional distribution for recycling
processing so is unaffected by inter-
national changes.

Steve Minn provided an update on
2800 Wayzata Blvd.  Meeting with
planning commission provided good
feedback, characterized as “support-
ive and positive” by Steve.  They
made several suggestions.  Steve
presented an approximate schedule,
which relayed building interior dem-
olition through June, 2019, planning
and leasing through April 2020, con-
struction beginning May 2020 and
completed January 2021, with full
occupancy by December 2021.

There are issues with storm water
run-off, and Aaron Diedrich present-
ed several potential solutions,
including underground storage, new
holding ponds, or expanding the
volume of existing holding ponds.

Kevin Thompson re-stated that a
NCEC Elector and Alternate is need-
ed. Dennis Fazio has volunteered to
be an Elector.  With no objections,
the Board approved Dennis.

Communications and Fundraising
Coordinator Report presented by
Lynda Shaheen. Lynda and Jeremy
are working towards live streaming
the Board Meetings. Lynda is recom-
mending a transition from Constant

Contact to MailChimp for email
communications.  The Board made
no objections. Lynda is also looking
into creating an online “store” so
neighborhood specific items can be
purchased through the website.
Lynda request transferring $300 in
unused fundraising monies towards
the purchase of Bryn Mawr T-Shirts
which will be for sale.  There will
be a neighborhood social gathering
and potluck at Chestnut park.

JoEllyn Jolstad provided a Bugle
Report in absentia.  Kevin Thomp-
son summarized some of the issues
with printing and delivery due to
this change. There was a slight
increase in cost as well. This is the
Graduate issue, so salutations and
congratulations should go in this
month.  Sue will write the next arti-
cle.  Jay Peterson reminded Board
Members that part of their responsi-
bilities include contributing articles.  

Webmaster Jeremy Staffeld provided
a Webmaster Report in absentia.  Jay
Peterson summarized.  Significant
web traffic in May, and there was
positive feedback on the interactive
map.  There were a number of sus-
picious emails sent to BMNA email
addresses.

Karen Frederickson provided an
update on the Visioning workgroup.
The results of a survey were provid-
ed with no editing. Results will be
posted in the article. 

Jessica Wiley presented an update
on Community Projects. Bryn Mawr
Monarch haven was successful.
Attendees received a $40 voucher
for pollinator friendly garden plants.
The utility box wrap is in progress.
Doggie waste station materials are
in, and will be going up shortly. 

Brian Treece presented on Events.
With Patty’s resignation, several
members are pulling together to
tackle all of the tasks to make the
Ice Cream Social a success.

Jessica Wiley gave an update on the
Finance Committee.  Several discus-
sions have been had on potential
modifications to the policies and
procedures. A balance must be
found between protecting the Board
while making sure the procedures
are not overly onerous for staff, con-
tractors, and Board Members.

Jessica Wiley moved that the
Finance Committee be charged with
reviewing purchasing authorization
and reimbursement procedures and

recommend any procedural and/or
policy changes needed to clarify
and streamline those procedures.
Seconded. After discussion. Motion
carried.

Still no Garden Committee Chair,
but Dennie got some volunteers
together and tackled the downtown
containers.

Karen Frederickson provided an
update on the Gateway Art.  Karen
met David Bauer, Todd Carrol,
Michelle Hewitt from MnDOT and
Paul Miller with the City. There will
be some expansion of sidewalk on
the Mountview block.  Their recom-
mendation was to submit designs
for next year’s funding. Karen and
JD will be meeting with Michele
next month.

Lynda Shaheen provided an update
on Schools. There are pending pro-
posals on major changes to pro-
grams and pathways. Limited
changes to Bryn Mawr but there
were proposed changes to Anwatin
including moving the Spanish
Immersion out and keeping Anwatin
as a community middle school.  The
vote was pushed to December to
allow more time to consider and
gather feedback.

Vida Ditter provided an update on
ROC/Basset Creek Valley. A vacant
lot near the Wellington construction,
former Leaf Building, will be made
into townhouses.

Kevin Thompson spoke briefly on a
proposed change Reserve Lot 40.
There is a proposal to add a Bump
Track in that park. 

With nothing further, the meeting
was adjourned.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:
Wednesday, July 10, 2019     
Bryn Mawr Church Basement

Upcoming Events:  
Ice Cream Social, July 25, 2019
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BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
different format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at 612-234-7819 or
email coordinator@BMNA.org at
least five days before our event.

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS

are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church,
Cedar Lake Road & Laurel Ave,

Tuesdays, 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are invited to attend.

          



612-867-6703
jimkalitowski@remax.net ©1996 James Kalitowski, Realtor.

EQUAL HOUSIN
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jimkalitowski@remax.netEQUAL HOUSIN
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 Results
Each office independently owned and operated
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Recycling
www.ci.minneapolismn.gov/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 July 1
July 15
July 29

Areas July 8
4W, 5W, 6, 7 July 22

Areas July 9
2, 3, 4E, 5E July 23

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

From the Editor

Much like anticipation for the
next episode of The Hand-
maid’s Tale, Game of

Thrones, or some other epic saga,
I’m guessing some of you opened
your Bugle to page four as soon as
you got it, to read about the latest in
my Soap Opera/Reality TV battle
with replacing the roof on our 100-
year old house. Each and every
month (oh dear, how can it be
months?) I hope to give that final
update that says, all is well and
done. But let’s just say, the old gal
(the house not me) has been putting
on a brave face these last 20 years. 

Progress is slow and each day
reveals new surprises and so far,
not many of them good or inexpen-
sive to repair. The latest drama was
the brick columns on the corners of
our front porch which were no
longer attached to the house. When
a brick fell on the carpenter work-
ing inside the porch, it became clear
that they needed to come down. 

Luckily I have the guidance of my
Area 4 neighbor Dave and his crew
at Edgeworks Design to shepherd
me through this process. Hopefully
we will be able to restore this grand
lady (again, the house) to it’s stately
century home stature that people
will appreciate for years to come.

You would think that with all this
happening in summer, I would have
more time to attend to it and all the

many phone calls and meetings it
requires. But sadly, though I work
in education, I am busier than ever
in the summer. What is supposed to
be later shifts (1-9pm) turns into 12-
hour days of morning supply runs
and emailing from home. 

I am even going to miss the Ice
Cream Scoop Off. I am always sorry
to miss one of the fantastic BMNA
events. For the past 11+ years the
neighborhood events have been
coordinated by the fantastic Patty
Wycoff. She worked hard to make
them fun, welcoming while still
always coming in under budget.
She created new events and reimag-
ined long-standing traditions. Now it
would seem that life is taking her in
another direction. So the hunt is on
to find the next visionary for the
social life of the BMNA. 

Is that person you? The great
thing is, you don’t have to be “the
next Patty” you can bring your own
spin and perspective on how to
engage the neighbors with the
Association and the Board.

Working for the BMNA is a bal-
ance of work and passion for Bryn
Mawr. If you’re looking for an
opportunity to be involved in the
neighborhood and are good at plan-
ning parties/events, reach our to
vicepresident@bmna.org. I would
love to work with you!

- JoEllyn Jolstad editor@bmna.org
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1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 8/1/19.

$8995

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 8/1/19.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$1099 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Passenger & 
Truck Tires

BRAKES & ROTORS

FREE BRAKE
INSPECTIONS

We Repair All 
Vehicle Types

COUPON
First-time customers. Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 8/1/19.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 8/1/19.

A/C RE-CHARGE

WE REPAIR
ALL FLAT TIRES

FIRST-TIME CUSTOMERS 

Free Oil Change

Family Owned

2020 Census

The City of Minneapolis is com-
mitted to ensuring a fair, com-
plete and accurate census

count. Learn about the changes to
the 2020 Census and what actions
neighborhoods can take to ensure
their community members are count-
ed. Learn more about the City’s We
Count 2020 Census campaign at:
minneapolismn.gov/census.
Tuesday, June 25, 5:30 - 7:30 p.m.
Center For Changing Lives (Lutheran
Social Services) 2400 Park Ave S

NRP Changes

The Neighborhood Revitaliza-
tion Program (NRP) Policy
Board has proposed a change

to the neighborhood plan modifica-
tion approval process. A Neighbor-
hood Plan identifies investments that
residents believe will generate the
greatest community engagement
outcomes and neighborhood
improvements and meets the most
critical needs in their neighborhood.
For a number of very appropriate
reasons, some of the strategies ini-
tially defined in the Plan may no
longer have the same level of
importance or warrant the approved
investment when implementation is
occurring. Other uses of the funds
approved for the neighborhood may
better meet its identified needs. The
BMNA receives some of its funding
through the NRP. NRP processes
require actions to be taken in order
to modify funding strategies, reallo-
cate funds within approved strate-
gies or the creation of a new strate-
gy. Currently, the NCR Department
Director has sole discretion to
approve or deny these requests.
The proposed policy change does
the following:
• Plan modifications over $100,000

will require the approval of the
NRP Policy Board

• Plan modifications $100,000 and
under will be administratively
approved by the NCR Department
Director

• Authorizes programmatic docu-
ments to reflect these changes

This policy change requires a 45-
day public comment period, which
opens on June 10 and closes on
July 25, 2019. After the public com-
ment period, the NCR Department
will forward this change, and any
comments, to the City Council.
The proposed changes are posted at
www.minneapolismn.gov/ncr/board
s/nrp for review.

To submit comments on these
proposed changes please email-
ncr@minneapolismn.gov or call
Steven Gallagher at 612-673-2905.

Minneapolis Police Department
4th Precinct invites you to our Home
Security Workshop . . .

Designed to give you tips/recom-
mendations on how to keep you
safe and prevent home burglaries.
All are encouraged to attend. We
invite anyone whether you are a
homeowner or renter. We’ll also
provide tips for apartment buildings,
too.

When: Saturday, July 13th
Time: 10am-12pm
Where: Minneapolis PD, 1925 Ply-

mouth Ave N, 55411
RSVP: Call Torie at MPD: 612-673-

6127

SWLRT Update
Sign up for updates at www.metro-
council.org

Works Progress Administration (WPA)
Wall Located at the Cedar Lake (Kenil-
worth) Channel: Early-July

Salvage work is scheduled to
begin in early-July. This work
includes manual and mechanical
excavation in sections. This work
may take up to 4 months depending
on the condition of the wall and
preservation protocols. The channel
will remain open for recreational
use but will be narrowed to approx-
imately 25 feet during this work. A
full closure of the channel is expect-
ed later this summer; a 14-day
advanced notification will be provid-
ed prior to a full closure
Cedar Lake Trail Minneapolis: Mid-July

The Cedar Lake Trail in Min-
neapolis from Linden Yards located
west of Van White Blvd to east of

Royalston Avenue is anticipated to
close mid-July, in conjunction with
the closure of Glenwood Avenue
and will be closed for approximate-
ly two years. Detour signage will
notify trail users of alternative routes
which have been designed in coor-

dination with members of the biking
community and project partners

Stakeholder Outreach
Southwest LRT project office will host
open houses from on the following date:
Tuesday, July 23, 4:30-7:00 PM 
Bryn Mawr Elementary School Cafeteria

The City  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
Welcomes You!

V

                                        

We Worship Each Sunday 
@ 10:30 a.m.

Nursery available for children 5 years & younger 
V

   

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

From City Council Member 
Lisa Goodman’s Office

Help us Celebrate
Ruth’s Retirement

After almost 3 decades at the
city and two in the seventh
ward office, Ruth Hamann

Weakly has made the decision that
now is the time for her to retire. I
know it’s hard to believe that she
can retire because she looks so
young, still works so hard and has
so much more to offer seventh
ward residents but alas 4 of her
grandchildren live in Florida and
she would like to see them more
often. If you have ever talk with
her about her children and grand-
children you would understand
that time with them is her top pri-
ority as it is with many of us par-
ents and grandparents.

Ruth has served our ward and
residents so well. Anyone who has
called our office knows how help-
ful she can be and she’s always
willing to listen to anything any-
one has to say. She has a kind
heart and will try to help resolve
problems that don’t even involve
the city because she cares so
much about our constituents.

Ruth and her husband love to
ride Harleys and she plans to go
to Sturgis in August so her last day
of work will be the end of July.

Of course she does not want
any attention but that’s just not
possible when you retire from the
city after 28 years of service. We
think the best way to honor her
would be if you would take a
moment to send us an email or
even a card with a memory of
something Ruth did to assist you.
We will then compile all of those
messages in a scrapbook that she
will have to remember us all by.

Please join us in wishing Ruth all
of the best, thanking her for her
incredible service to the city of
Minneapolis and the residents of
the seventh ward and tell her
exactly how you feel about her
service by sending us a memory.
Thank you so much for your help
in making this a joyful and happy
retirement for Ruth, she deserves it!

E-mails should be sent to
patrick.sadler@minneapolismn.gov

Mailed item can be sent to:
Patrick Sadler
Minneapolis City Hall
350 South 5th Street #307
Minneapolis, MN 55415
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Independence Day

10 BMNA at Bryn
Mawr Presbyterian
Church

Advertising and 
Articles due for
August Bugle 

Southwest Light 
Rail Open House,
Bryn Mawr School,
4:30-7 PM

Ice Cream Social on
Cedar Lake Rd in
front of Bryn Mawr
Church 6-8 PM

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - July 2019
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

Call for Artists – Minneapolis Art Wraps 
Get your art on a Utility Box in Bryn Mawr!

The City is seeking 20 artists to
create the next generation of
Art Wraps! The Art Wrap pro-

gram has become a popular form of
Public Art on local utility boxes. It
has also helped decrease tagging
and graffiti on utility boxes. The
selected designs will be available to
communities at the end of the sum-
mer through the City’s public art
permit application process. Bryn

Mawr will be wrapping a utility box

with money from our Community

Projects Fund. Artists of all experi-

ence levels from Minnesota are

encouraged to apply. Artists whose

designs are selected will be awarded

$1,100 – $2,500. To learn more

about the opportunity and how to

apply, please visit the Call for Artists

website.

BMNA
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Eloise Butler 
Wildflower Garden
& Bird Sanctuary
1 Theodore Wirth Parkway
Minneapolis, MN 55405
Visitor Shelter: 612-370-4903
Open April 1-October 15: 7 days a week
October 15-31: weekends

Garden Hours
7:30 am to one hour before sunset
Visitor Shelter Hours
Monday-Saturday: 10am to one hour
before sunset
Sunday: noon to one hour before sunset

Weekly Programs
Wildflower Walks
Tuesdays, 6-6:45pm
Saturdays, 1-1:45pm
Sundays, 6-6:45pm
Join a Garden Naturalist on a wild-
flower focused walk in the Garden.
Learn about and look for wildflowers
of summer including lady’s slipper,
wild indigo and milkweed.

Birding Strolls
Thursdays, 6-6:45pm
Saturdays, 6-6:45pm
Join a Garden Naturalist for a birding
focused stroll through on the garden
trails. Learn a few techniques and tips
for success with binoculars to look for
and identify birds in the garden. Bring
your own binoculars or borrow ours.

Early Birders
Saturdays, 7:30-9am
New birders and those with more
experience are welcome to join our
Garden Naturalist each Saturday
morning in the Garden. In addition
to bird identification, we will learn
about birding by ear, bird behavior
and bird habitats. Bring binoculars
and a field guide or borrow ours.

Family Programs
Garden Storytime
10:30am, Wednesdays and Saturdays
Families can join a Garden Naturalist
each Wednesday or Saturday morning
for a different nature themed story
each week at a different spot in the
Garden. Meet at the shelter.

Family Garden Hike
11-11:15am on Saturdays
4-4:45pm on Sundays
Meet up with other families on a hike
led by a Garden Naturalist. Explore
the Garden through movement, stories
and play in a hike that is fun for the
whole family.

New Moon and Full Moon Hikes
Enjoy a nighttime hike in the Wild-
flower Garden with Garden Natural-
ists. Meet at the Garden’s front gate.
Advance registration is required.

New Moon Creatures of the Night Hike
Experience the Garden at nightfall.
Learn how to fine tune and use your
senses while you discover the sights,
sounds and smells of the Garden after
dark.We’ll listen and look for bats,
nighthawks, owls, insects, mushrooms
that glow in the dark and more!

Tuesday, July 2 8:45-9:45pm
Wednesday, July 31 8:45-9:45pm

Full Moon Garden Hike
Take a twilight hike in the Garden
and discover the magic of being in
our Sanctuary after the sun has set.
We will look for bats, listen for owls
and see what other delights we can
find under the glow of a full moon.

Monday, July 15 8:45-9:45pm Full
Buck Moon Hike

Special Events
4th of July
Celebrate Independence Day at the
Garden with the family during our
Family Garden Hike at 11:00am,
learn a little history of the Garden
with a Walking History Tour at 1pm,
explore our Quaking Bog at 4 pm, or
go for a Birding Stroll at 6pm.

Field Trips
If you are interested in scheduling a
field trip or guided tour, contact the
Wildflower Garden’s Program Coor-
dinator at
612-499-9244 or send an email to
ebwg@minneapolisparks.org for
more information.

To register for a program, call the
Visitor Shelter at 612-370-4903 or
visit minneapolisparks.org/ebwg.
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Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

July 2, 1987 Big storm with 60 mph winds and damage in St. Paul.
Thunderstorms are common on July afternoons, with a
hot sun rapidly warming the humid air over the great
plains. When to take cover indoors from lightning? Since
sound travels much more slowly than light, thunder
arrives about 5 seconds after the flash for a lightning
strike one mile away. The less time between the lightning
and thunder, the closer the strike. If you can’t get indoors
or into a car, don’t be on the water, don’t be the tallest
object in an open field, don’t stand under tall trees, and
avoid metal (fences, land telephone lines, etc.)

July 15, 2013 Great horned owl hooting at 9 am near the path leading
into the wooded area where Hawthorne dead-ends. More
commonly these nocturnal predators are heard at dusk,
winter and summer.

July 16, 2019 Full moon, the Ojibwe Abitanibi Giziz or midsummer
moon.

July 31, 1978 High 105 º, warmest I’ve ever recorded here. With daily
watering, my tomatoes, peppers and cukes are producing
a bounty .

Lacrosse Clinics in the Neighborhood

Want to try lacrosse or
advance your skills? Min-
neapolis Area Youth

Lacrosse Association has you cov-
ered! If you’re new to the game,
come to our TryLax Events in June
at Bassett Creek Park (177 Morgan
Ave N, Minneapolis, MN 55405) on
Sunday 6/23 from 4:30-6PM or
Thursday 6/27 from 6-7:30PM. No
experience required and equipment
is provided! There is a $10 optional
donation. Register at
mplsyouthlacrosse.com

We also offer development clinics
for limited experience players or
those looking to improve their
game. We’ll have 3 sessions 7/14,
7/21, 7/28 at Bassett Creek Park.
Times depend on the age group.
It’s ok if you can’t make all 3 ses-
sions. Cost is $30, financial support
is available. Equipment will be pro-
vided, if you have some bring it.
Register at mplsyouthlacrosse.com

Check out our website, mplsy-
outhlacrosse.com or email
eselgin@gmail.com with questions!

Call Minneapolis 311 for information 
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM 0 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is also a 24-hour online
resource for access to City services. 

Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov
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From the Board
Submissions from BMNA Board Members

MATT’S TREE SERVICE
CABLING, PRUNING & REMOVALS

LICENSED AND INSURED

Residential & Commercial Services
ISA Certified Arborist on Staff
Tree Removal • Tree Trimming • Chipping • Stump Grinding 
Storm Damage • Lot Clearing • Hedge & Shrub Pruning
Emerald Ash Borer, Dutch Elm Disease 
and Oak Wilt protection treatments
25+ yrs. Experience
Credit Cards accepted

Office: 612-706-8210

My neighbor, Carla Hall Wil-
lette, is a “Blacksmith.” Yes,
living right here in Bryn

Mawr.  This term is not used for
only a horseshoe farrier but also
includes these areas of metal work:
art, sculpting, building and educa-
tion.  

She grew up in the Appalachian
culture of North Carolina within a
self-sufficient family.  The women
around her were all hand crafters,
surely an influence on her early
interest in the use of tools to create
pieces of art.

Carla enrolled in Earlham College,
a very small Indiana Quaker liberal
arts college but studied black-
smithing at Penland Craft School
focusing on metal studies and sculp-
ture.  Subsequently, she worked in
the Bay Area of California for seven-
teen years at a non-profit organiza-
tion teaching youth Industrial Arts
classes which included glass blow-
ing, woodworking, foundry and
welding.  She also ran a business
while there custom designing and
fabricating ornamental as well as
functional metal pieces for clients.

These included metal interior and
exterior railings, garden pieces,
gates, lighting fixtures and furniture. 

Because Minnesota has a strong
metal arts community, Carla moved
here two years ago with her spouse
Rene Willette to re-establish her cus-
tom metal business and teach. As an
educator she offers a weekend basic
blacksmithing class for adults
through the Grand Marais North
House Folk School.  In Minneapolis
she is involved at the Chicago
Avenue Fire Arts Center which
offers basic blacksmithing for youth
and adults as one of many types of
class offerings.

When Carla is not doing metal
work she can be found doing gar-
dening, tending to her hens in their
deluxe coop, building patio furni-
ture, entertaining friends or cuddling
their five month old daughter Fran-
ny. She never sits still!

For those interested in classes or
looking at Carla’s work:

carlahallmetaldesign.com 
info@cafac.org 
info@northhouse.org

Submitted by Susan Verrett
Area 2 co-representative

July 12, 13, 17, 18, 19 & 20 at 7:00pm 
and July 14 & 20 at 2:00pm

Southwest High School - 3414 West 47th St,
Minneapolis, MN 55410

Reserved tickets available in advance at
Ticketleap.com.

General admission tickets sold in the lobby
prior to each performance.

commed.mpls.k12.mn.us/summermusical
612.668.3100

A Blacksmith’s Story
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Graduations 2019ì

Isak Dahlmeir, Area 3

Isak Dahlmeir graduated this
spring from Hopkins High

School. He participated in concert
and pep band, playing the tuba.
Isak has earned a black belt in Tae
Kwon Do and is currently learning
parkour. He will be pursuing a
career as a fire fighter. 

Nick Abel, Area 2 & Area 5

Nick Able graduated from South-
west and will be attending the

U of MN Carlson School of Manage-
ment. His interest is in Real Estate
and Management.

He received the Presidential
award for Academic Excellence with
a high GPA from Southwest. He has
played baseball since age 10 with
MYBA and Southwest HS and was
an outfield specialist and a pinch
runner. He received the Unsung
Hero Award this year from his peers
on the Varsity Squad. for always
having a positive attitude and
encouraging his teammates.

He is a charter member of the
YES program at the Basilica of St.

Graham Markert, Area 4

Graham Markert is now a high
school graduate! Graham is

grateful for and would like to
thank all the people at Bryn Mawr
Elementary, Anwatin Middle
School, Breck School, and in the
Bryn Mawr community for helping
him along the way. Graham
loved his first 18 years in Bryn
Mawr. Next year, you will find
Graham about 6,000 miles away in
southern Brazil. He’ll be living
with a host family, working at an
internship, and learning Por-
tuguese through Global Citizen
Year. After that, Graham will
study international business at the

University of Denver. Graham’s
parents, Paul and Kristin Markert,
his sister, Reina Markert, and his
dog Bentley wish him Godspeed.

Kaitlyn Ho, Area 2

Kaitlyn Ho, daughter of Jeff
and Julie Ho, graduated

Summa Cum Laude and with Dis-
tinction from the University of
Minnesota, Carlson School of
Management with degrees in
Finance and Accounting. While in
college, she was a member of
Gamma Phi Beta, Rho Lambda
Panhellenic Honors Society,
Women in Business, Scholars of
Finance, and the University of
Minnesota’s Honors Program. She
also had the opportunity to partic-
ipate in the Carlson Funds Enter-
prise and manage a portfolio. In
addition, she interned at Optum
as a Financial Analyst and at Unit-

edHealth Group as a Corporate
Development Analyst. She will
begin her job as a Strategy and
Operations Analyst with Deloitte
Consulting in the fall.

Congratulations to all the Graduates and their families.
Good luck in the future as you pursue your dreams!

Cody Christensen, Area 2 

Codell “Cody” Christensen
attended Parkview Montessori,

Bryn Mawr Elementary, Anwatin
Middle School and graduated
from Southwest High School. He
was awarded Department Honors
in English and Social Studies. and

earned the Southwest Achieve-
ment Medallion. During all 4 years
he was a percussionist for South-
west’s music program, playing at
the State Fair 3 times as well as in
countless parades and concerts.
His role in Model UN spanned 4
years of unique roles ranging
from representing the Philippines
in a Historic General Assembly to
Poland on the modern day Securi-
ty Council, and this past year he
organized digital communications
as part of the club leadership. He
was also a member of the Math
Team as well as an involved in
theatre. He is set to be attending
Boston University in the Fall and
intends to major in History with a
special focus on Economics.

Theo Rich, Area 3

Theodore Rich, son of Brian and
Heidi Rich, is a recent graduate

of Southwest High School. Theo is
a long time member of Firefighter
Explorers and intends to pursue
becoming a professional firefighter.
He is also passionate about sailing,
building, and Nordic culture. He
plans to take a gap year and travel
to Norway with the Workaway Pro-
gram this coming fall.

Ara Tieleman, Area 3

Ara Tieleman recently graduated
from Southwest High School. At

Southwest, she participated in visual
art, athletics and French. Her Senior
year she took classes at MCTC
through the school’s PSEO program.
She enjoys traveling around the world
and plans to attend the University of
Manitoba in the fall. Ara’s parents are
Jackie Tieleman-Ward (Area 3) and
Mike Tieleman (Area 2). 

Alex Wilson, Area 5

Erik and Iliana Wilson are
proud to announce the gradu-

ation of their son, Alex, from
Southwest. After a Spanish immer-
sion education, Alex is bilingual
and has had many opportunities
to be exposed to Spanish speak-
ing cultures. He played the bari-
tone saxophone in the Southwest
Wind Ensemble and Jazz Band.
During his high school career, he
maintained two jobs; as host at
The Egg and I, and as a snow-
board instructor. This summer he
will be working for a Twin Cities
design/build firm, where he will
explore his interests in
design/architecture. He is taking

a gap year in order to work and
save money, do some traveling,
and find what he wants to do in
life. He plans on attending the
University of Minnesota – Duluth
in the Fall 2020.

Max Gruidl, Area 5

Max graduated from De
La Salle High School.

He attended Bryn Mawr Ele-
mentary and Anwatin Mid-
dle School. He played base-
ball while at De La Salle and
will be attending Minnesota
State Makato in the fall. His
parents are Julie and Jeff
Gruidl.

Mary Youth Group activities and
enjoys his summers at his grand-
parents lake cabin, wake board-
ing and fishing with his dad in
Canada.

His parents are Tanyia Abel
(Area 5) and Greg Abel (Area 2).
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Youth & Schools

This year’s Project Success musi-
cal at Anwatin Middle School
was a lively and colorful, “Lion

King, Jr.” Among the talented youth
in the cast, were local performers
Louis Stillman (Area 3) as a hyena,
Charlie Morris (Area 5) as Timone
and Sara Conners (Area 6) as Scar.

For 21 years, Project SUCCESS has
worked with students at Anwatin.
By using school-based workshops
and theater they inspire young peo-
ple to imagine, believe in, and act
upon the possibilities in their own
lives. They work along side parents

and staff to raise strong, confident
young people who are capable and
ready to live great lives. Project Suc-
cess’s message of love and encour-
agement along with teaching a
defined curricula, providing oppor-
tunities to view a bigger world
through theater, and giving focused
attention on achieving goals
empowers young people to take
responsibility for their lives and
helps them to achieve meaningful
futures. To learn more about Project
Success visit
www.projectsuccess.org.

Lion King is Anwatin Musical

Grover Warner, Area 6

Grover Warner graduated from South-
west High School on June 1st.

Grover attended Bryn Mawr Elementary
and Anwatin Middle School. He
enjoyed sailing, biking, cross-country
skiing, baseball, and making things
while growing up in Bryn Mawr. He is
planning to attend Columbia College in
Chicago this fall to study Visual Arts,
which became his focus in high school.

Quentin Struwe, Area 6

Heather and Brett Struwe are
proud to announce the grad-

uation of their son Quentin from
Benilde-St. Margaret’s High School.
While at Benilde-St. Margaret’s
Quentin enjoyed a successful aca-
demic career which included
many Honor Roll recognitions,
membership in the National Honor
Society, and multiple community
volunteer partnerships. He also
ran cross country each fall and
played basketball during the win-
ter seasons, earning him varsity
letters and captainship in both
sports. Among his crowning
achievements, Quentin was award-
ed the team’s Sportsmanship
Award in cross country and also
earned the prestigious Coach’s
Award in basketball during his
senior year. Combining his aca-
demic dedication with passion for
athletics, Quentin was awarded

Academic All Conference in both
sports as well. This fall he will
attend the Carlson School of Man-
agement at the University of Min-
nesota where he was admitted
directly into the business school.
Although he is like many young
people with bountiful opportuni-
ties and interests, Quentin has said
recently that a major in Finance in
combination with studying abroad
in Seville, España would both be

Lilly McLean, Area 7

Lilly came to live in Bryn Mawr in
2004 when she was brought here

by her mom, event producer and
long-time Area 7 resident Sue
McLean. With the support of her fam-
ily and our little village, Lilly
remained in the same home after her
mom died in 2013. She graduated
from Southwest High School and will
attend Concordia University, St. Paul
in the fall. All her friends, family and
neighbors are so proud and happy
for her many accomplishments and
are cheering for Lilly as she begins
this exciting new adventure.

Jordan Hiedeman, Area 6

Darrell and Nicole Hiedeman
proudly announce their grad-

uate - Jordan Hiedeman. She
graduated from Southwest High
School with High Honors and is
heading to Sarah Lawrence Col-
lege in the fall. She moved to
Minneapolis from Salt Lake City at
age 3 and found Bryn Mawr Ele-
mentary in the neighborhood.
She thrived at the local elemen-
tary in many ways and built life-
long relationships. She trans-
ferred to Fair Crystal in 4th grade
and returned to Minneapolis for
high school. She excelled at
Southwest and found her niche in
art classes. She wants to combine
science and art in her future at

Sarah Lawrence. Her main criteria
for her next adventures include a
diverse student body and multiple
study abroad options. She loves
Bryn Mawr and all that it provid-
ed her in her younger years. We
wish her the best of luck in her
new adventures!

              



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.
Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow
removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming with 
quality results for SW Minneapolis since 1987. 
For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH

Smith Sisters Sitters: Gentle and Fun Baby Sitters in
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Two responsible teenage
sisters who enjoy kids and know how to deal with
everything from diapers to dinner. Can work together
for large families, or one-on-one for maximum flexibili-
ty to fit your schedule.  Contact us at the email below to
schedule your night out.
SmithSisterSitters@Outlook.com Starting at $8 / hour 

Want 
Ads

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405
612-234-7819 • bmna@bmna.org • www.bmna.org

BMNA Board Members
President:

Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409
Vice President:

Brian Treece, vicepresident@bmna.org 763-229-3663
Treasurer:

Dennis Fazio, treasurer@bmna.org 612-470-7974
Secretary: 

JD Dietrich, secretary@bmna.org 

Area Representatives
1 Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274

2 Karen Frederickson, karen.frederickson@bmna.org
612-558-1910

Susan Verrett, susan.verrett@bmna.org 612-377-7447

3 Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612-850-5658
Jessica Wiley, jessica.wiley@bmna.org 612-374-3481

4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org 612-378-2987
Joanne Michalec, joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612-377-3348

5 Andrew Jansen, andrew.jansen@bmna.org 952-457-5500
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033

6 Vida Ditter, vida.ditter@bmna.org 612-374-1481
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 612-377-4677
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203-1758

7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 612-374-3613

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org.Articles and let-
ters to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion articles represent the opin-
ion of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer’s message. Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, let-
ter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the August issue is July 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due July 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Fundraising Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612-234-7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Event Coordinator
OPEN POSITION

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Subscriptions
subscriptions@bmna.org

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld
webmaster@bmna.org

Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

COORDINATOR CORNER
Communications and Fundraising Coordinator

Lynda Shaheen
612-234-7819 • coordinator@bmna.org

If you are not part of our e-mail list, please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep, the
Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org.  Click on the
Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or go

under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines. 

                                                                             


